








We would not expect banking organizations to engage in an extensive analysis of this
requirement for every loan that is assigned a 100 percent risk-weight under this exemption
from HVADC. We would, however, expect that every such loan satisfies this requirement.
Banking organizations should base their determination on the totality of the circumstances.

Factors relevant to this determination could include the following:

e Whether zoning or easements indicate the property should be considered "agricultural
land";

e Whether loan advances will be used to fund purposes associated with commercial or
residential development;

e Whether the loan term and structure reflects the applicant's agricultural needs;

e Whether plans for repaying the loan are consistent with the intended agricultural use of
the property;

e Whether the applicant’s planned property improvements enhance an agricultural
operation or enhance the property's non-agricultural appeal; and

e Whether the applicant plans to sub-divide the property into smaller parcels.

We believe this exemption, as we have suggested revising it, will ensure that banking
organizations assign a 100 percent risk-weight to exposures that primarily finance or refinance
the acquisition, development, or construction of agricultural land for agricultural needs and
that they assign a 130 percent risk-weight to exposures that are not agricultural in nature.

We appreciate the opportunity to comment on this rule. If you have any questions about
anything in this letter, please feel free to contact Jeremy R. Edelstein, Senior Policy Analyst, or
Jennifer A. Cohn, Senior Counsel, at (703) 883 4056.

Sincerely,

Gary K. Van’Meter, Director
Office of Regulatory Policy





